Hello,

I am writing to tell you that I oppose HB 3063, the bill to end all non-medical vaccine exemptions for Oregon schoolchildren. We as parents should retain the right to refuse vaccinations without being coerced, and I believe all children should have access to an education regardless of vaccination status.

The expression that vaccines are "safe and effective" fails to acknowledge that vaccines are the only medical product that are not held to the same safety standards as all other medical devices and products. If my child has and adverse reaction from a vaccine that is mandated, the doctors nor the manufactures are held liable! There is something wrong with that picture.

There have not been double-blind placebo controlled studies on vaccines, nor has the development of this product advanced to look at the long term effects the current CDC recommended schedule has on the health of our children and the role genetics and immunobiolyg play in their safety.

Today's children are the sickest in our nation from: Asthma, food allergies, autism, learning disabilities, cancer, sensory processing disorder, autoimmune conditions, diabetes.... etc. These are stated on a vaccine insert as reactions that can occur.

I would encourage you to read the insert from the manufacture, who makes these vaccines. Look at the adverse reactions and ingredients put in them.

My body did not settle well with vaccines. First off, they caused me to have many ear infections, resulting in tubes being put in. OTITIS MEDIA stated under adverse reactions on a vaccine insert is what I experienced. Was vaccinated for the chicken pox and STILL got the chicken pox. Vaccines come with more risk than the actual "deadly" diseases. We have an Immune system for a reason!

We as parents should have a right to decide and our children and future generations deserve better than this!

I strongly oppose this bill!

keep medical exemptions!